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“Unburdened by what has been…

As James Lindsay said recently at a Turning Point Conference,
Kamala’s  mantra  is  not  ‘word  salad’;  it’s  a  deliberate
statement that we are going to forget the past and not be
controlled by our heritage.  He likened it to Mau’s destroying
the Four Olds, which I talked about back in November in an
issue of the Reclaiming Newsletter.  “Four Olds” …Old Ideas,
Old Customs, Old Culture, Old Habits of Mind – had to be
destroyed if Mao’s plan was to easily prevail.”   

Back then I related it to ‘The old sciences, the old words and
meanings,  the  old  assumptions,  expectations,  and  the  old
virtues and religions…’ as we saw it play out in the takeover
of our education system.  But we cannot ignore our Old Ideas
and Customs that include our nation’s heritage, its founding,
and our reverence for our Declaration of Independence and
Constitution.

All  of  these  and  more  are  being  attacked  by  this
administration including the Separation of Powers; it’s their
only hope of maintaining power.  They are also trying to
destroy the power behind our strong founders who pledged their
“lives,  fortunes  and  sacred  honor”  knowing  they  could  be
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killed for signing the Declaration, and some were.  Behind
that statement is… independent Masculine Strength…a part of
the Olds that must be destroyed.

It was Strong Men who decided to give their authority to
elected representatives to craft a bottom-up Republic.  It
took Strong Men to declare our local communities would run our
schools and they would teach the necessary English, History,
Math and Science and those Strong Men said schools would teach
our Judeo-Christian values because they were not threatened by
an informed public; rather, they knew we needed an educated,
Judeo-Christian voting electorate to keep our Republic.

Strong Men have been the backbone of our founding and our
society, and they are the enemy of the Left.  As World War II
looked  eminent  for  the  US,  many  young  men  enlisted  and
continued to enlist as we entered the war…it was their duty
and their honor to fight for our country.  Now 80 years later,
how many 16-18 yr-old boys would feel the need to defend their
families, their communities and their nation by enlisting in
the military?  And that military we already have…how many
Strong  Men  have  left  because  of  what  Rush  called  “the
Chickification” of our institutions?   It doesn’t stop…SEE
THIS:

The Sixties found the Johnson Administration passing the Great
Society Programs to supposedly cure the ills of the black
community.   Instead,  the  programs  set  the  black  family
structure and black businesses and advancements back for the
foreseeable future and we’re seeing the harm today in our
schools.  Black out-of-wedlock births went from 24% in the
60’s before the legislation to 70% in 2020.

Providing a plethora of programs to unwed mothers and their
children  gave  free  reign  to  the  fathers  to  shirk  all
responsibility.  Now we see generations of poor women of all
races who struggle to raise children alone and, sadly, the
struggle  is  perpetuated  by  their  daughters  and  their
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daughters.  Back in Maryland in the 80’s, I heard about the
“Freedom Card” from a 15 yr old.  She wanted to drop out of
school, live with her boyfriend and get all of her Social
Services benefits loaded onto a “Freedom Card”.  No Strong Men
needed; the government is the head of the household.

The “Murphy Brown Show” was a seminal moment in my mind, when
Murphy, a TV show exec, showed the world women don’t need
husbands to have or raise babies.  Too bad she didn’t explain
that she had this luxury because she had an executive salary. 
The entertainment business reinforced the notion portraying
husbands and fathers as stupid, useless members of a family. 
The  future  would  see  this  idea  pushed  even  further  by
Education  Inc.

Yes, I came of age on the cusp of Feminism graduating from
college in 1975, and I appreciated the ability to move up the
corporate ladder as a woman, but I never accepted that women
were equal to men in every way.  I was raised by two parents,
including a strong yet intellectual dad, who was the head of
our household.  Just as we need strong fathers to protect our
families,  we  need  Strong  Men  to  protect  our  cities,  our
schools and our borders…or we will pay the ultimate price and
lose our nation

Gay Marriage combined with free abortions put an end to Strong
Men in our society and propelled the complete annihilation of
the  foundations  of  our  Judeo-Christian  beliefs.   But  the
slippery slope hadn’t bottomed out…the LBGTQ+ movement did
that.  Now all those young boys can become girls with the ‘new
science’, while Big Pharma and the healthcare industry make
out like bandits.  Strong parents are relegated to Right-Wing
Kooks who don’t know what’s best for their confused children.

This administration is also threatening the last remaining
Strong Men with their lives.  J6 made an example out of Strong
Men  who  wanted  to  defend  their  Constitution  and  were
manipulated into running afoul of the law, and lawfare sealed



their fate.  The message is clear – “don’t mess with the
Government  or  we’ll  destroy  you.”   The  Transformation  is
complete, and the Communists can come and take everything we
have left, and future generations will own nothing and be
happy.

The only hinderance to their plan were Strong Men and they’ve
nearly erased that problem.  Now there is only One Strong Man
standing in their way. 

Isaiah 45:1
This is what the LORD says to Cyrus, his anointed one, whose
right hand he will empower. Before him, mighty kings will be
paralyzed with fear. Their fortress gates will be opened,
never to shut again.
(Although Cyrus was a Pagan (or heathen), God chose him to
save the Jews and return His people to Israel.  He empowered
Cyrus by taking his right hand…Cyrus raised his right hand to
God…sound familiar?)
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